CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT
To the members of BALANCE

For the year ending March 31, 2011

This past year 2010-2011, has been a dynamic year of professional growth for the Board of Directors of BALANCE! In adopting Governance Policies, we have created a governance direction, and in doing so, we are clearer in the objectives and goals. The Board Self Assessment indicates the clear achievements we have gained in implementing a governance model. This model implies the Board of Directors is more involved in the strategic direction of BALANCE, we speak with one voice, one mission, and that is to meet the needs of the participants and stakeholders.

Going forward, we understand, based on several assessments, the organizations direction may require some changes. Through Board education and strategic discussions we are continuously exploring on how best to meet the needs of those who benefit from BALANCE services and programs.

These are difficult times. Many organizations are having to do more and more with less resources and funds.  We have to be creative and innovative in how we can best meet the needs of those living with vision Loss. The board along with the staff will continue to work on this very important agenda. I would like to thank the staff and volunteers for their dedication and commitment towards this goal.

Thanks to other Board members for giving their time and wisdom!

Hold tight, hold strong, BALANCE is yet to improve even more, as it has, over the past 25 Years! Later this year the 25th anniversary event will be celebrated with much hope and vision for the future!

Respectfully yours,

Naz Husain
Chairperson
